FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 22nd April 2013 at 6.15pm at The Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
Present: Nina Smith (Chair), Lesley Mackay (minutes), Susan Quick, Bob Deacon and

Mike Smith

Apologies:  David Taylor
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct

Matters Arising:

· Noticeboards:  Lesley reported that the board on Platform 1 had been repaired and the content of the boards on both platforms was updated last Saturday.

· Website:  Diana Monahan was our new webmistress.  Thanks to Janice Sayer for helping Diana make a start on this and for all Janice’s hard work in setting up and maintaining the Friends website over the past 2 years.

· Re-grading of station:  There is still nothing to report.

· Station Adopter:  Nina still has to contact Pete Myers at Northern Rail to ask if the new Station Adopter, Kim Metcalf, would like to come to one of our meetings.  Nina said that if any members of the Friends wanted to be considered as a potential future station adopter they need to make an application through Northern Rail at adopters@northernrail.org marked for the attention of Pete Myers.  Action:  Nina Smith to contact Pete Myers.
· Cycle Lockers:  There is nothing further to report on these.

· Poetry Board:  The possibility of displaying poetry at the station (possibly in the cafe) was discussed.  Bob will make further enquiries about this.  Action:  Bob Deacon
· Co-operative Community Grant application:  Mike reiterated the possibility of the Friends applying for funding.  Ideas suggested included: edging for the plant border on the approach from Fairfield to the station, parasols for outside the café, mulch, plants.  Mike Smith will email Lesley with the criteria for the grants.  Action:  Mike Smith
Chair’s Report:  Nina will try to get to Hadrag’s next meeting on 11 May; it is their AGM at which the issue of campaigning for a station at Elland is the main item for discussion. 
Treasurer’s Report:  In David Taylor’s absence, there was nothing to report.
Working Parties Report:  A very successful Big Spring Clean Up was held on 23rd
March with 9 volunteers participating.  It is hoped that a cheque for £60 will be received 

from Hebden Royd Town Council.
- After discussion it was agreed that Lesley will try to arrange for a tipper load of mulch
(at a cost of £45.00) to be delivered to the station on Friday 3rd May in preparation for 

spreading around our fruit bushes to suppress weeds on Saturday 4th May.  It is 

anticipated that around three sessions of mulching will be required over that weekend and 

into the holiday Monday as well (the 4th, 5th and 6th of May).  Volunteers will be needed

for all three days.  Lesley will send round a separate email about this. Action:  All 
members
Northern Rail Issues:  In Matt’s absence there was nothing to report.
Cycle hire point:  Lesley said that a visit to the Station had been made by a team organised by Northern Rail to decide the best location for a cycle hire point.  This will be sited on the piece of garden next to the back gates.  Members welcomed this initiative, but expressed their disappointment that this had not been discussed with the friends. Nina agreed to contact Matt Gibson requesting that development issues be discussed with the Friends in future.  Action:  Nina Smith
Any other business:  
- Hebden Bridge Partnership:  Susan Quick said she had volunteered to attend the Partnership event on 18th May to provide information about the activities of the Friends and also about the issues surrounding the poor disabled access at the station.  Nina has been asked to lead a discussion on general transport issues on behalf of the Sustainable Transport Group. 
- World Book Night:  Diana said that despite there being volunteers from the Friends to go to Mirfield on the 23rd of April, help was no longer needed as this was an initiative by Kirklees Library Service who had their own personnel.
10. Date and venue of next meeting:  Tuesday 18th June 2013 at 6.15pm in the Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
